Attica Township Regular Board Meeting – July 12th, 2012 


       MINUTES OF THE ATTICA TOWNSHIP BOARD

Held on July 12th, 2012 

Nancy Herpolsheimer, Clerk

At a meeting of the Attica Township Board held on July 12th, 2012, at the Attica Township Hall, 4350 Peppermill Road, Attica, Michigan.  The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Supervisor Ochadleus.   PRESENT:  Supervisor Al Ochadleus, Clerk Nancy Herpolsheimer, Treasurer Pam Mason, Trustee Phil Madeline and Trustee Richard Lacey. ABSENT: None.  ALSO PRESENT: Attorney Gildner and the public per the Sign-In Sheet attached.
The minutes of the June 14th, 2012 regular Board meeting were reviewed by the Board; and there being no additions, corrections or deletions;

MOTION by Lacey, seconded by Madeline to approve the June 14th, 2012 Attica Township regular Board meeting as presented.  A vote was taken.  Ayes: All; Nays: None. Absent:  (None).  MOTION CARRIED.

CORRESPONDENCE:  None.

TREASURER’S REPORT:   Treasurer Mason gave the following Treasurer’s Report:  General Fund Beginning Balance of $665.931.23, receipts of $7,279.19; Interest of $50.58; Distributions of $132,733.10 for a New Balance of $540,527.90. Public Safety has $149,897.09; Fire Millage has $117,573.93 Fire Department Escrow has $74,963.49 and there is $2,079.59 in the Lake George Road Special Assessment account. 

MOTION by Lacey, seconded by Madeline to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented. A vote was taken. Ayes: All; Nays: None. Absent: None.    MOTION CARRIED.

POLICE REPORT:  Supervisor Ochadleus gave the following police report:  there were 146 calls in the month of June with 90 of the calls handled by the Township deputies. 

OLD BUSINESS:   

1.
Update on Zoning/Ordinance Compliance Issues:
Supervisor Ochadleus stated that litigation is ongoing regarding the issue with the accessory building.
 NEW BUSINESS:   
1.
Dan Caputo/Low Lake Levels on Elk Lake: 

Resident Dan Caputo, of 390 Elk Lake Road, addressed the Board regarding the low lake levels on Elk Lake. Mr. Caputo stated that the water levels on the lake are extremely low because of the lack or rain and snow this year and the levels were exacerbated by a resident having issues with their septic field and blowing up a beaver dam. Mr. Caputo asked the Board if there was anything they can do to manage the lake levels on Elk. Lake.

 Supervisor Ochadleus presented a recent article in the Detroit Free Press stating that lake levels are low throughout the state.

 
Attorney Gildner laid out the procedures for the Elk Lake residents to have studies done on the lake levels and ultimately go to court for a judge to establish lake levels.

Mark Sak, owner of a cottage at 4783 Northway Drive stated that the lake community is divided by a very small lake association and the rest of the property owners on the lake. Mr. Sak stated that there is no communications between the two sides. Mr. Sak would like the residents of the lake to work together to move forward.


Resident Mike Dean, of 565 Link Drive, stated that he has lived on the lake his whole life and has never seen water levels this low. Mr. Dean stated that he feels farmers in Imlay City are pumping water out of the lake.


Resident, Lou Betka, of 4720 Imlay City Road, stated that the water is not being pumped to the farms in Imlay City. Mr. Betka also questioned how many dams are on the lake.


Resident Bruce Stockemer, of 465 Mitchell Lake Road, stated that his family has owned property on the lake for 150 years. Mr. Stockemer gave a brief history of the lake and the dam that was made at the picnic park area on Imlay City Road by the Highway Department in the 1920’s.


There was lengthy discussion. Supervisor Ochadleus made a commitment on behalf of the Board to be a facilitator in setting up a meeting with the Drain Commissioner and the residents of Elk Lake to look for a solution to the low lake levels.
2.
Lapeer County EMS:

Supervisor Ochadleus distributed the June 2012 Lapeer County EMS Financial Report to the Board members and reviewed the report. Supervisor Ochadleus stated that the feels that Attica should no longer have to pay the assessment because the building is now paid for. It was decided to invite the director of the Lapeer County EMS to the next Board meeting to discuss the assessment.  
3.
Lake Pleasant:

 Supervisor Ochadleus stated that a petition with 131 signatures to create a Lake Pleasant Special Assessment District has been submitted to Attica Township Assessor Bob Gottschalk. The petition has not been submitted to the Board yet. Supervisor Ochadleus explained how a Special Assessment District works and the procedures required to form a Special Assessment District. 

Resident Lew Zajac, of 4170 Pleasant Drive, asked who is giving the lake association authorization to go forward with forming a Special Assessment District. 
Resident Diane Gladden, of 711 Sunset Drive, asked what are the rights of the residents of Lake Pleasant.

Attorney Gildner explained the process for setting up a Special Assessment District and the required language of a petition to request a Special Assessment District.

There was lengthy discussion.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:   

1.
FIRE:   None.
2.
PARK:   Park Manager Madeline reported:


a)
The Park maintenance staff has completed work on one of the bridges in the park and it looks great.

b)
The track in the park is getting a lot of use.
3.
PLANNING COMMISSION:  Supervisor Ochadleus reported:

a)
The Bylaws are being updated.


b)
A Public Hearing for several ordinance changes has been scheduled for the September 3rd Planning Commission meeting.


c)
Discussed the I-69 Next Michigan Development Corporation at the Planning Commission meeting.

4.
ATTORNEY REPORT:  Attorney Gildner prepared a draft for Special Assessment Procedures for aquatic weeds and plants.

5.
AMBULANCE:   None.

6.
CEMETERY:   None.
7.
COMMISSIONER REPORT:  Commissioner Jarvis reported that the she spoke to the Road Commission regarding the intersection of Lake Pleasant Road and Newark Road. The Road Commission has not completed its research of the intersection but are considering filling in the hollow of the road. At this point they will be applying for a safety grant to pay for filling in the hollow of the road south of the intersection. The work would not be done until 2014.
8.
BOARD:  

a)
Supervisor Ochadleus recommended several wage raise recommendations:
· Election Inspectors from $8.75 per hour to $10.00 per hour

· Clerk Hourly Rate as Election Inspector from $8.75 per hour to $10.00 per hour.
· Election Chairperson from $10.85 per hour to $11.85 per hour.

· Office Receptionist Experienced from $11.50 per hour to $12.50 per hour.

MOTION by Madeline, seconded by Herpolsheimer to approve the above wage recommendations. A roll call vote was taken. Herpolsheimer: Aye; Ochadleus: Aye: Mason: Aye; Lacey: Aye and Madeline: Aye. Ayes: All. Nays: None. Absent:  None. MOTION CARRIED.

b)
Supervisor Ochadleus gave an update on the Next Michigan Development Corporation, I-69 International Trade Corridor and the overall process for Renaissance Zone Designation. 

9.
PUBLIC: 
Ruth Hughes Memorial Library Director, Tracy Harnish, discussed the Millage renewal request of the library that will be on the August ballot. The request is to renew the existing 1 mill. Ms. Harnish gave an overview of the library services and usage. Supervisor Ochadleus requested a copy of the Library’s Annual Budget and Financial Statement.
REVIEWING AND PAYING BILLS: 
The bills were reviewed by the Board for the General Fund for the amount of $65,161.28: Public Safety for the amount of $8,651.25 and for the Fire Fund for the amount of $10,819.62. There being no further questions:
MOTION by Lacey, seconded by Madeline to approve the bills as presented. A roll call vote was taken. Herpolsheimer: Aye; Lacey: Aye: Madeline: Aye; Mason: Aye and Ochadleus: Aye. Ayes: All. Nays: None. Absent:  None. MOTION CARRIED.
There being no further business before the Board, MOTION by Lacey seconded by Madeline to adjourn the meeting at 8:22 p.m. A vote was taken. Ayes: All. Nays: None. MOTION CARRIED.
Submitted by:

Respectfully Submitted By:

                                                           
     
_______________________________
Valerie Schultz, Recording Secretary                
 Nancy Herpolsheimer, Clerk
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